Regular Meeting

August 8, 2011
The regular meeting of the Glen Ullin City Council was called to order by Mayor DelaBarre at 7:35 PM in the Council Chambers with the following Council Members present: Randy Martwick, Doug Martwick and Brian Schneider.  Absent: Glen Clark, Tony Glasser, and Charles Hall.  Also present were:  Reiny Grueble, Anthony Blackwelder, Terry Lorentzen,  Steve Glasser,  J Mahoney, N Bittner, C DelaBarre, and V Horst.
Additions to the Agenda:  Sewer Back-up
Minutes:  Moved by R Martwick, seconded by Schneider to approve the minutes from the regular meeting on July 11, 2011.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Police Report:  It has been quiet this summer.  Our deputy has resigned; no replacement has been put into place.
Lots Purchased:  Moved by D Martwick, seconded by R Martwick to sell lot 2, Block 1 in Voegele’s Third Addition for $1704.10 to Bryan & Rudie Swanson.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Building Variance:  Moved by R Martwick, seconded by D Martwick to grant a 7 foot variance on the North side of Block 30, Lot 1 (Pat Wetzel) to build a garage.   Motion carried unanimously. 

Cemetery Road:  The city cemetery personnel mow the grass on the west side of the cemetery which is city property and they would like the city to repair the road.  As soon as time allows the road will be fixed.  

Sewer Back-Up:  A claim was submitted to NDIRF for sewer back up in the Reiny Gruble house.  The claim was denied and there is nothing further the city can do.  

Transportation Driver:  Moved by Schneider, seconded by D Martwick to hire Marguerite Emter as the transportation driver for the city bus.  Motion carried unanimously.

Diversion:   The diversion will need to be opened up to be repaired.  Steve Glasser will work on it when the weather allows.
Gymnastics:  In the event of weddings all gymnastic equipment will need to be removed from the auditorium floor.  

Maintenance Report:  Branches will be removed from the boulevards by city personnel.  Landfill will be opened all day Tuesday, 8-9-11, to accommodate citizens removing tree branches.  Will the doors on the shop be fixed?  Will the cement outside the shop be repaired?  D Street is in need of repairs/replacement.  Snowplow needs repairs.  Grass on the streets continues to cause problems in the storm sewers; a reminder notice will be published.
Audit Contract:  Moved by Schneider, seconded by R Martwick to accept the contract with Mahlum Goodhart, PC for the 2008 audit at $3200.00. Motion carried unanimously.

Preliminary Budget:  Special thanks to R Martwick, Clark and the mayor for helping prepare the preliminary budget.  Moved by R Marwick, seconded by D Martwick to accept the preliminary budget.  To help balance the budget there will be no increase in any wages, an increase in the water user fee and a possible reduction in our policing contract.   The mayor will check with the sheriff’s department to discuss possible options.  
Ordinance 2011-3:  Moved by R Marwick, seconded by D Martwick to place on first reading ordinance 2011-3 increasing the water user fee by $1.00 to $10.50 effective October 1, 2011.  Motion carried unanimously.

Curb & Gutter:  The replacement at South Second Street was approved between meetings by Mayor DelaBarre.   

Financial Report:  Moved by D Martwick, seconded by Schneider to approve the July financial report and pay the following bills.  Motion carried unanimously.

2900
Curt DelaBarre
13.25

2901
Farmers Union Oil
694.45

2902
Gempler’s
25.15

2903
GU Super Valu
34.04
2904
GU Times
299.88
2905
Lexis Nexis
232.94

2906
M.A.C. Masonry
900.00
2907
Marshall Lumber
62.52
2908
MDU
1805.62
2909
Napa
524.90
2910
ND Dept Health
16.00

2911
ND Surplus Property
10.00
2912
Northern Improvement
220.00

2913
Southwest Water Authority
7382.18
2914
Universal Concrete
568.00

2915
WRT
1159.16
EFT
Verizon
35.79

2916
GU Airport
246.67

2917
Vicki Horst
26.16

2918
John Mahoney
600.00

2919
Morton County Auditor
3200.00

Txfr
GU Job Development
24.36

Txfr
GU Park District
112.82

2920, 10049-10061 Wages & Employee Taxes
11663.76
Motion to adjourn was made by Schneider, seconded by R Martwick.  Motion carried unanimously. The next regular meeting will be held September 13, 2011 at 7:30PM.  
___________________________________
_________________________________

Betty DelaBarre, Mayor



Vicki Horst, Auditor 
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